Ex-officer charged with theft from Scouts

POST BULLETIN

October 23, 2000 04:00 AM

STILLWATER, Minn. -- Former Police Sgt. Davin Miller has been charged with theft for allegedly taking money from a scouting troop he led.

The Washington County Attorney's office on Friday charged Miller, 41, of Hudson, Wis., of misappropriating more than \$2,000 from Stillwater Police Explorer POST 521, which he supervised from 1992 until February 2000, when he resigned from the department.

The charge carries a maximum penalty of five years in jail and a \$10,000 fine.

According to a report by the state auditor's office that was forwarded to the county attorney, the actual amount misappropriated could be more than \$10,700. Miller was the lone signatory on the Explorer POST bank account for more than five years, during which the transactions singled out by the auditors occurred.